Peter Sandwell

Arts & Leisure Department

Dundee City Council

Floor 13 Tayside House

DUNDEE

5th March 2003

Dear Mr Sandwell

The Nine Incorporated Trades of Dundee are engaged in several projects for the benefit of the people of Dundee

It has recently come to our notice that the grave of one of Dundee’s most important benefactors is in a sad state of dilapidation. I refer to that of the Morgan Family, No 500 in the Howff. It was erected by John Morgan himself, and the only condition of the “Morgan Trust” was that this gravestone and his own in Grey Friar’s Churchyard, Edinburgh, be kept in good condition. The Trust are unwilling to put this work in hand and the Nine Trades, who were partly instrumental in the Morgan Hospital being built and who still have a seat on the Trust, would like to put matters right.

The stone is of white marble and of the table-top style. It was supported on four stone pillars. Today the pillars have crumbled and the beautiful white marble is in two parts. It is our intention to clean and repair the stone and replace the pillars as near as possible to the original. To this end we have obtained quotations from stonemasons and are ready to proceed with the work.

As a matter of courtesy we are asking your permission to proceed on the basis that the original stone will be repaired to a high standard and the pillars replicate the original. We would be grateful for your response at your convenience.

Yours sincerely

Innes A. Duffus

